Councilman Butler said people in town were coming to her asking questions if the Mayor refused to buy boots and a flash light for Sgt. Stone. She asked, Sgt. Stone if a citizen purchase boots and a flashlight? In addition, If the town refuse to purchase said items? She wanted to put statements to rest, share with her by citizens that was written in Pen and Coffee that she does not read.

Mayor shared with council, Sgt Stone made the request to him for the boots and flashlight at the time Chief Hayes was leaving. His prior request during Hayes tenure was never honored for 1 ½ year